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NJ Supreme Court Rules That County Improvement

Authorities Are Subject to Local Public Contracts
Law

On April 28, 2022, the New Jersey Supreme Court ended litigation spanning over a year
that raised questions about whether County Improvement Authorities (“CIA”) are subject to
Local Public Contracts Law (“LPCL”) when acting as redevelopment entities under the Local
Housing and Redevelopment Law (“Redevelopment Law”). The answer — they absolutely
are. All six justices agreed on this point.

At issue was an $80 million project in Bergen to renovate the county’s historic courthouse
through a no-bid contract. The Bergen CIA was used as the vehicle to redevelop the
properties. Bergen took the position that its CIA was soliciting redevelopers through the
Redevelopment Law, which does not expressly require solicitation in accordance with
LPCL. A Bergen taxpayer, along with a contractor that was passed up for the job, disagreed
and filed suit claiming the Bergen CIA was required to solicit the project in accordance with
LPCL. The Appellate Court agreed with the plaintiffs and the New Jersey Supreme Court
affirmed.

Notably, the Court highlighted that the Redevelopment Law expressly allows an entity to
“lease or convey property or improvements to any other party . . . without public
bidding.” However, when that same statute grants redevelopment entities the ability to
“contract with public agencies or redevelopers for the planning, replanning, construction, or
undertaking of any project or redevelopment work,” similar language excluding the action




from public bidding is absent. Therefore, the Court found no basis for concluding that ClAs
are somehow outside the purview of LPCL when acting as a redevelopment entity.

The ruling will presumably impact a Union County project that was procured using a process
very similar to the one used in Bergen. Union’s long-planned $123 million government
complex was recently put on hold after an Appellate Court found the solicitation process
suffered from the same legal deficiencies found in the Bergen case. While the Union County
project was not referenced in the New Jersey Supreme Court opinion, it stands to reason
that the Union project will now have to abide by LPCL.




EMAIL US WEBSITE

ACCNJ | 91 Fieldcrest Ave, Suite A-19, Edison , NJ 08837-3627

Unsubscribe jbarna@accnj.org

Constant Contact Data Notice

Sent by accnj@accnj.org



